

Stelkia Homeowners Corporation

April 26, 2021

RE: FNHA meeting / pool / hot tub / gym

Greetings Homeowners,

Representatives of SHC met with Stephanie Tooke, First Nations Health Authority (FNHA) environmental health officer on April 23, 2021.

A tour of the Community Centre facilities which included washrooms, pool and hot tub areas, exercise room, and the water and sewer treatment system commenced with Ms. Tooke, Greg. C., and Mike N. in attendance.

The inspection went very well. Ms. Tooke advised that there will be no openings of either the pool or the exercise room until the present orders from the provincial government has been rescinded, until at least May 25, 2021, or possibly later if the restrictions are extended. She is reviewing our past and current pool and exercise opening plans; she will suggest changes and inspect the area once again prior to opening those amenities.

Ms. Tooke was especially pleased with the water treatment plant operations and took samples from well 1 and treated water to send to the lab. Well 2 will be tested when she returns to inspect the facilities prior to amenities opening for use.

We are very pleased with how well this inspection went and will continue to keep you apprised.

Sincerely,

Board of Directors Stelkia Homeowners' Corporation The Cottages on Osoyoos Lake 122-2450 Radio Tower Road, Oliver, B.C. VOH 1T1